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The overall female prespawning mortality rate for both races
combined (spring- and fall-runs) was 2.2%. The lowest on record
was 1.1% in 1991, with past prespawning mortality rates reported as
high as 44.9% (Appendix 7).

Prespawning mortality of chinook in the Trinity River basin appears
to be correlated to spawner escapement. Specifically, as spawner
escapement increases so does prespawning mortality. The CDFG's
Trinity River Project has developed chinook salmon escapement
estimates for both runs of salmon in the Trinity River basin since
1978. Prespawning mortality was determined for the periods 1978
through 1982, and for 1987 to the present. During those periods,
escapement has ranged from 6,135 to 100,913 while prespawning
mortality rates have ranged from 1.1% to 44.9% (Appendix 7). With
the exception of 1980, prespawning mortality generally increased
with increasing escapement (Figure 7). ‘The high prespawning
mortality noted in 1980 may have been due to a sampling deficiency.
During that year, only a total of 63 female chinook was checked for
spawning condition. A regression analysis of escapement and
prespawning mortality indicates a statistically significant
correlation (R*=O.44, P=.O26) even with the 1980 data included.
Without the 1980 data, the statistical significance is much greater
(R*=O.73, P=.OOl).
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FIGURE 7. Comparison of adult chinook salmon natural spawner
escapement and adult female chinook salmon prespawning mortality for
the mainstem Trinity River, 1978-1982, and 1987-1992.


